December 6, 1947.

Dr. Frede Strandskov, Research Department, Wallace & Tiernan Prods., Inc., Belleville, N.J.

Dear Dr. Strandskov,

I am sorry to have to report that in the course of moving here from Yale this summer, the sample of 2-chloro-4-amino-benzoic acid, which you so kindly sent me, was mislaid. It was embarrassing to have discovered this after I had set up an experiment to confirm your observations on the development of resistant cells. If your supply is not depleted, I would appreciate another sample of 2-3 grams.

I trust you have received the reprint you requested.

Yours sincerely,

Joshua Lederberg
Assistant Professor of Genetics